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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

 
Upcoming Business Meetings 

 
  

The February 2021 meeting 
CANCELLED  

  
 We will keep our 
members informed if there are 
any changes to the meeting 
schedule. Your health and safety is our prime 
concern. 

2 Wayne’s Words —  
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
3   Editor’s Corner  
4   Club merchandise—  
4 Caffeine Cruisers— 
5 Business meeting notes (On virus hold) 
5   Art Wagner’s Model A Story 

6   Tech Tips— Gas filter 
7 Touring with Elaine 
7    Harbor’s Tool list—Contact Bobby D. 
8  MAFFI notes 
9    MARC MAFCA info 
10   Klaxton horn history  
11   Our Advertising Friends 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 

  
It will be at Torrance Me-
morial Hospital,  
Postponed until (TBD) 

 

Model A Events & Local Shows 
 

None scheduled 

Due to Covid virus 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

February  2021  

Technical Activities 
 
Postponed until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA (in the 
alley) 

2016-2019 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

‘A’ Christmas Ride 

 

Christmas 2020 was a 

beautiful, clear day in 

So Cal. 

Picture was taken on 

Palos Verdes  

Peninsula with LA 

beach communities  

and Santa Monica  

mountains in  

background. 
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Thoughts for the future 
 

   This has not been a fun ride these last few months. Some of us have driven our As 

around locally just to get outdoors during this virus lockdown thing. At least the Caffeine Cruisers on 

Saturday morning is still going on. Masks are worn. Safety is the key word here. 

 Hopefully this coming year we will be back in ‘Al’s Garage’ on Saturday mornings. Sure miss that. 

 Stay safe and wear that mask!  

 

Wayne Sterling,     President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

 
 Grandpa’s Last Model ‘A’ Ride    by Dick Wyckoff 

  

 My wife, Jan, and I were discussing where to go for a ride one nice Sunday afternoon. I had 

just cleaned our 1930 Model ‘A’ Cabriolet it was looking pretty nice. We decided to take it for a spin 

down to the harbor entrance to Marina Del Rey, CA. Not a long drive, maybe six or seven miles, but 

a scenic one.  

 The parking area at the marina runs parallel to the entrance and is a perfect place to watch 

the boats coming and going and to chat with people. We found a spot at the east end of the lot 

about fifty feet downwind from a nice observation point. The temperature was in the upper 70’s 

with a small breeze. Families passed and chatted with us. A nice day.  

 A nicely dressed family of about seven people arrived and congregated about the 

observation point for a while. There was an elderly woman, a couple middle aged adults, and some 

youngsters. They were quiet but kinda antsy. Soon one of the men climbed over the handrail and 

down the rocks to the water’s edge as if to inspect the area. He mentioned something about being a 

good spot, whatever that meant. The rest of the crowd huddled around him as he returned to the 

handrail. A couple more people joined him on the other side of the handrail. The elderly woman 

handed a container of some sort to the group as they returned to the water’s edge. 

 While Jan and I watched this unusual activity, the container was opened and a cloud of what 

appeared to be ashes was emptied into the channel. Just as the ashes were discharged, a gust of 

wind came up and blew an ash cloud up over the handrail and all over the cars parked nearby. Of 

course, the nice clean Lombard Blue Cabriolet was in the line of fire.  

 The family was upset and tried to clean the ashes from the rocks and the surrounding area 

by splashing water about. The rest of us watching this ceremony and tried not to show our emotions 

at this serious, somewhat humorous event.  

 When the family reassembled on the pathway, we found out that the ashes were of the 

elderly woman’s husband and his wish was to be “buried at sea”, so to speak. Needless to say some 

of him made it to the sea and some of him took flight and landed on the Cabriolet to take one last 

ride in (on) a Model ‘A’ Ford.  

 Jan and I had a good laugh as we drove away. Most of Grandpa’s ashes blew off before we 

got home, but Grandpa did get both his last ride in a Model ‘A’ and a swim in the surf. This turned 

out to be a memorable afternoon after all. RIP Grandpa. All your final wishes were met. 
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February Birthdays February Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

 There is not much to report on this time. I know some of us still 

get the cars out and drive them. Jan and I do this on a regular basis. Not 

too far but around the local areas. (See picture on front page). 

 

 A little follow-up on the article last month about CA drivers li-

censes. I did as the article said and about two weeks later I got a new 

drivers license good for five more years (2026). No hassle, no tests. Yeh! 

 

 Just got this award from MAFCA for the Harbor Light. 

Pretty neat, eh?  I do enjoy creating the newsletter. We editors 

exchange newsletters each month and that give each of us some 

idea or what other clubs do. A great exchange platform. 

 

 While I think of it, if any club member has an interesting 

event to share, send it on to me. Pictures too. This month I dug 

around for some ideas and found a write up about Art Wagner. 

Check it out on page 5.  

 

Stay safe out there and drive your model A.  

3 Don Knott 

5 Ron Ragon 

5 Phil Bonneau 

5 Laura Pahls 

6 Sheree Wright 

8 Dale Barry 

9 Gloria Younkin 

15 Elaine Pisu 

18 Liz Dye 

24 Dick Wyckoff 

25 Pamela Giagni 

25 Daffy Wagner 

4 Bill & Anne Kealey 

14 Jim & Anita Perreten 

20 Mike & Sheree Wright 

El Segundo sunset 

Torrance beach  
looking South at 
Palos Verdes  

Peninsula 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2021 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still have 
60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first 
booklet is free to members. Additional copies are $1. They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members 
that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has 
your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email changes, let 
Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

February 2021 
 Due to the Corona virus situation, the February meeting was cancelled.  
Folks are encouraged to follow the “Stay at Home” request and keep in contact 
with other members . We are a family, you know. 
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Technical Talk 
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 Stay Safe. We will get past this. .  

  

 Don’t have much to offer this month. We don’t have any planned activities, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t drive your car! Follow the rules for face masking and socializing and you should be 
just fine.  Again. . . . Stay safe .  

 Also, check out Dick’s article on renewing your driver’s license. If yours is due soon, this is the way to go. 
Dick got his renewed for five years! WOW. 

Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

 MODEL “A” RESTORER’S CLUB- HARBOR AREA 

LIABILITY RELEASE 

User assumes all risk of personal injury and damage to property in use of tools.  All tools to remain the property of 
HARBOR M.A.R.C., and will be returned in 5 (five) consecutive days from the time of check out and in good condition 
as user (member) will be responsible for damage to tools.  A $20.00 dollar per tool deposit is required and refunded 
when tools are returned in good condition. 

MEMBER_______________________________________________ DATE___________________ 

AMOUNT RECEIVED, CHECK OR CASH____________________________________________________ 

1. □ RATCHET NUT WRENCH 17. □VALVE GUIDE REMOVAL TOOL 
18.  2. □ FRAME SPREADER 18. □ GAS GAUGE REMOVAL TOOL 

 3. □ FRONT SPRING SPREADER 19. □ CLUTCH DISC ALIGN TOOL 
 4. □ REAR SPRING SPREADER 20. □ DISTRIBUTOR PULLER TOOL 

 
5. □ SPREADER WRENCH 21. □ JUDGING STANDARDS BOOK 

 
6. □ ENGINE LIFTING TOOL 22. □ STATIC WHEEL BALANCER 

 
7. □ REAR AXLE HOUSING SEAL DRIVER 23. □ CHAIN FALL HOIST 

 
8. □ PINION PULLER 24. □ ENGINE HOIST 

 
9. □ (2) PINION NUT WRENCHES 25. □ DISTRIBUTOR BUSHING REAMER  
10. □ SHIFT LEVER SPRING COMPRESSOR 26. □ LIGHT SWITCH SPIDER INSTALL TOOL 

 
11. □ STEERING WHEEL PULLER 27. □ ENGINE STUD REMOVAL KIT 

 
12. □ CAM NUT WRENCH 28. □ DISTRIBUTOR TIMING “Z” WRENCH 

 
13. □ REAR HUB PULLER 29. □ VOLTAGE TESTER 

 
14. □ KINGPIN REAMER 30. □ IGNITION SPARK TESTER 

 
15. □ BRAKE SHOE RIVETING TOOL 31. □ PILOT BEARING PULLER (2 PIECES) 

 
16. □ BRAKE PEDAL ADJ. TOOL 32. □ DOOR HINGE PULLER 

 
Note: Two new tools have been added to the club’s inventory: 

1. Engine block flushing block-off plates (Thanks to Rob Hernandez) 

2. Cylinder head removal tool (Thanks to Jim Runyon) 

____ TOTAL NUMBER OF TOOLS CHECKED OUT 

TOOLS RETURNED  DATE: _________________ CONDITION: __________________ 

DEPOSIT RETURNED  DATE: ________________ 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

January 2021 

  

Happy New Year from the Model A Ford Foun-
dation! We are looking forward, as many of 

you are also, to a better and more active year.  Hopefully you have been 
able to get in your A’s and do some driving before the weather makes it im-
possible.  Many clubs have had some “No Contact Tours” which have been nice.  We live in a 
beautiful world and there is no better way to see it than from a Model A!  

Last year the Museum had to say goodbye to a beautifully restored Woody belonging to Tim Wig-
gins that had been on loan to the Museum for several years.  As luck would have it, a 1931 
Woody has just been donated to the museum by Rob Gibby from Pennsylvania.  Rob has owned 
this car since 1963 while he was in school.  We hope to have it safely installed in the Museum by 
February. 

Did you know that you can get a tour of the museum right from the comfort of your own 
home?  Go to our website: www.maffi.org and click on the link “Tours”.  There is a tour that was 
filmed in September, led by MAFFI President, John 
Begg and others.  It was focusing on the First Re-
sponders Display but also gives you an idea of 
what’s inside.  You truly have to see it in person to 
appreciate all that is there.  You could spend an en-
tire day if you looked at every exhibit and read eve-
rything.  We hope to have other short videos coming 
soon so check back often.   

Thank you for your continued support of the Model 
A Ford Foundation through your membership and 
your donations. 

 Thank you, 

Marsha Quesnel, MAFFI Trustee 
clubcontact@maffi.org 

 

New 1930-31 Dash panel with round speedometer — $150 

Model A pickup bed. Needs wood. Asking $950 

New Pickup tail gate. $300 

Model A flywheel cut and machined for V8 clutch—$35 

   Call Paul at 310-218-7266 

A note from member Peggy Wishon:  
 I was looking through my pantry, tossing outdated stuff and realized I had some things with "Use by" dates coming up in the 
next couple of months that I am sure I won't use under the hibernating situation these days.  
 I called the Salvation Army donation center/food bank on Beryl in Redondo Beach (near Ruby's) and spoke with Mary-
Lou who said they heartily welcome any canned/packaged/fresh food donations - whatever items you have. Let her know when you 
are there and someone will come out to your car to get your donations. They will, of course, take other stuff, too.  
(Maybe tell them you are from the Model A Club? since MaryLou seemed to know about the Ruby's car events.) 
 
Redondo Beach Corps - Redondo Beach Corps (salvationarmy.org) 
Could you please share this with the Club members or get it to the appropriate person to share ? 
Thanks, 
Peggy  

http://www.maffi.org/
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
https://redondobeach.salvationarmy.org/redondo_beach_corps/redondo-beach-corps/


9 

Benefits of National Club Memberships 
 

Membership in MAFCA includes the following: 

•A one year subscription to The Restorer, our award winning 

bi-monthly magazine including free classified ads. 

•The right to register and participate in all National and 

Regional MAFCA meets 

•Voting privileges in National elections of officers and 

by-laws revisions 

•Free classified advertising on the MAFCA web site and 

posting of photo of your car in the Photo Album section 

•Technical advice to help restore your Model A and keep 

it in top shape 

 

National MARC Membership Includes: 

•Six issues each calendar year of our award- winning, 

international, bi-monthly Model ‘A’ News magazine. 

•Includes detailed technical and Era fashion articles, 

Model A historical articles, coverage of National Meets 

and Region News, classified ads, and vendor ads - a 

great source of information for parts and services. 

•From 64 to 72 pages each issue. Excellent quality coated 

paper with color, and black and white photography. 

•FREE 40 word Classified Ad in each issue for club 

members - buy and sell Model A parts and services to a 

target audience. 

A note from Ursi Schmidt:  If you have any (new or used) Christmas or greeting cards you don’t need or want, 

give them to Ursi. She recycles them.  Thanks 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

  

 The Ahooga Origin  
by Tom Endy  
 The ahooga horn, also known as a Klaxon horn was developed and patented by Miller Reese Hutchison, an 

inventor of the early 20th century. Hutch, as he was known, patented the mechanism in 1908. The Lovell-

McConnell Manufacturing Company of Newark, New Jersey bought the rights to manufacture the device and it 

later became standard equipment on motor cars. Franklyn Hallett Lovell Jr., the company founder, coined the name 

klaxon from the Ancient Greek verb klazō, meaning shriek. Klaxon horns produce an easily identifiable sound, of-

ten described in English as "ahooga". Like most mechanical horns, the klaxon has largely been replaced by solid-

state electronic devises, though the memorable tone has persisted on in classic cars of the era. Klaxon later became 

a brand name.  

 The Klaxon horn was used on U.S. submarines during WWII. The Klaxon horn's characteristic sound is 

produced by a spring-steel diaphragm with a rivet in the center that is repeatedly struck by the teeth of a rotating 

cogwheel. The diaphragm is attached to a horn that acts as an acoustic transformer and controls the direction of the 

sound. In the first Klaxons, the wheel was driven either by hand or by an electric motor. Hutchison went to work 

for Thomas Edison in 1909, and was the chief engineer for Edison from 1912 to 1918. The ahooga sound is usually 

heard today when a Model A Ford goes rolling down the road.  

 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2021 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 
Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director: 
Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  Open 

 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

February 2021 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Era ad about safety glass 
in the Model A 


